[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes of The Annual Parish Meeting of Kemberton Parish Council held in The Village Hall, Kemberton on Tuesday Wednesday 14th May 2014  followed by the business of an ordinary bimonthly meeting.
Present:		Ian Amos, Martyn Bidgood, Philip Jones, Mark Lea, James Rennison and Mary Wright
In attendance:	Michael Wood Shropshire Councillor. Valerie Edwards clerk to the Council;
		William P. Lathe.
.
1	Apologies for Absence:	Giles Greenwood 
2	Declaration of any Disclosable Pecuniary Interests in respect of items on the agenda. These will 	be annotated at the relevant item on the minutes as appropriate.

With the assent of those present at the meeting The Chairman opted to take agenda items 9 and 15 as first business. 

9	Matters related to Grindle House Farm and Ren-new.
	The Chairman commenced the item with a resume of the issues to date including contact on the matter 	with Phillip Dunne MP (who had indicated that he is unwilling to be involved with planning maters of 	this type concerning Shropshire Council. He did assure that he would be watching).
	The Chairman informed of the meeting of Ryton and Grindle PC held 9th April attended by himself 3 	other Kemberton Councillors along with Kemberton PC clerk and 6 residents of Kemberton. 
	The formal application for the change of use of buildings has now been validated and made available 	for comment. 
	After lengthy discussion a response was formulated. The wording of which will be cleared by the clerk 	with The Chairman before submission. It was also agreed that the response to this and to all planning 	items on the May agenda should be made available to Kemberton Residents by email.

15	Planning  A	

PLANNING REFERENCE 	14/01588/FUL

DEVELOPMENT		Erection of a single storey link extension following demolision 
PROPOSED:		of existing.

LOCATION			11 Mill Lane, Kemberton, Shifnal, TF11 9LU
OS Reference 			373011 - 304259

APPLICANT:			Mrs N Mueller			No Objection


PLANNING REFERENCE 	14/01882/TCA

PROPOSED TREE WORKS	Removal of 2 no. dead trees within Kemberton Conservation Area			
LOCATION			Kemberton Cottage, Mill Lane, Kemberton, Shifnal, Shropshire. 
OS Reference			373021 - 304687 			

APPLICANT:			Mrs E Southan			No Objection


PLANNING REFERENCE 	14/01795/FUL

PROPOSED			Erection of single storey rear extension and two storey side
DEVELOPMENT		extension	

LOCATION			The Old Rectory, Kemberton Shifnal Shropshire. TF11 9LH
OS Reference 			

APPLICANT:			Mr Mark Johnson 		No Objection


PLANNING REFERENCE                 14/01874/FUL

DEVELOPMENT                          Application under Section 73a of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 
PROPOSED:                                  for the change of use of redundant agricultural buildings to commercial 		use.                       

LOCATION                                           Grindle House Farm, Grindle, Shifnal, TF11 9JR
OS Reference                                    

APPLICANT:                                        Graeme Manton
This retrospective application would seem to be incomplete at this time, in the absence of the Traffic Survey and the Ecological and Environmental Survey which are required to accompany the application.

Thus Kemberton Parish Council wishes to make an interim comment on the application documents as available at
14 May 2014 and would wish to make further comment when these important survey documents are available. 

There are several points Councillors would raise at this time:-
· While Councillors recognize and acknowledge the principal of bringing redundant farm buildings back into use, it is questionable if the proposed usage has been accurately stated in the application. The impression conveyed is of use for storage by Re-New and as a depot by the subtenants Landscape Group. 
Kemberton PC have been informed that Re-New will also be dealing in retail trading of logs and other materials (as they have been used to doing from their previous premises at Shifnal).
It is unclear whether Landscape Group will be undertaking machine repairs from this site.
· The application form states that there will be/are 25 full time and 2 part time employees. The inference being that this is a job creation project. We would wish it to be noted that because these two businesses (Re-New and Landscape Group) have relocated from other premises these are not new jobs. They have simply moved.  In the case of Re-New only the short distance from Shifnal. Thus - though this may be a strong argument in favor of the principal of job creation in the context of the application, it is a tenuous argument in this case.
· The principal concern in respect of this unauthorized change of use of Grindle House Farm for Kemberton Parish Councillors is for the massive increase in unsuitable traffic within Kemberton Parish. The access roads concerned are uncategorized narrow lanes. They are dangerous for all types of user, be they  vehicular equestrian or pedestrian.       This problem with narrow roadways is a fact of everyday life for residents and visitors alike. There has always been a tolerance of and empathy for  agricultural traffic which has to use these lanes as a normal process of the local rural economy. 
The changes at Grindle House Farm have resulted in a substantial increase in Heavy Goods Vehicles using these lanes to access the site. The Management of Re-New and the land owners, Apley Estate have argued that this is because of transfer of stock from the original premises at Shifnal, also that there have been routing problems. Even now that the transfer is complete, Councillors are still noticing that HGV’s travelling through the parish lanes. Indeed Councillors are aware of the same level of problems through neighbouring parishes who all share the same difficulty with inadequate infrastructure.  It should be also noted that there are suitable alternative premises with purpose design infrastructure available at Halesfield industrial estate and that the many of the delivery lorries will be driving through Halesfield to get to Grindle Farm. 
Councillors believe that it is valid to observe that increase in the level of this type of traffic movement can be expected in the future. The reason for this statement is a reflection upon the fact that the economic climate for the building industry and  supporting trades has been poor for some years now. It must be noted that with a possible uplift in this sector of the economy Re-New’s business will grow. Thus the problems with traffic movements will grow as a consequence, this will hold good for this parish and all other parishes close by Grindle. This potential growth will need to be considered when the traffic survey is submitted.
Kemberton Councillors would wish it to be noted that groups of residents have been compiling a log of vehicle movements to and from Grindle Farm in the past weeks. Thus there will be data available by which the Traffic Survey can be judged for its accuracy.

Kemberton Parish Council therefore Opposes this application and will look forward to commenting again upon the registration of the two missing surveys.

PLANS AND SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS CAN BE VIEWED ON   
http://planningpa.shropshire.gov.uk/online-applications/


Planning -  B 	 Decisions since last meeting           

PLANNING REFERENCE 	14/00612/TCA

PROPOSED TREE WORKS	Remove twisted leader from top of tree and target prune lateral 	branches off neighbor’s property to balance crown of one larch tree 	within Kemberton Conservation Area.	
LOCATION			Westhorpe, Mill Lane, Kemberton, Shifnal, 

							Granted at 13.03.14


After this item William Lathe left the meeting

3	Report from The Chairman on the Council year 1 May 2013 to 30 April 2014. (A copy of this report is attached to these minutes).
	The Chairman in his first report to the Council commented on the following topics:
· Local elections held May 2013
· The appointment commencing in May 2013 of a salaried parish clerk.
· Planning issues dealt with during the session, 5 for planning consent and 3 for tree works.
· Issues of concern in the neighboring Parish of Grindle relating to  changes  to the use of the property at  Grindle House Farm.
· The successful application bid made to the LJC and to The British Heart Foundation for the provision of funds to enable the provision of a Local defibrillator.
· The change in the format and remit of the LJC which will take effect from the next meeting soon to be called.

4 	To receive a report from Shropshire Councilor Michael Wood on the Council year 1 May 2013 to 30 April 2014.
	Councilor Wood noted the record of a comprehensive report delivered by him at the March meeting. he added the following on this occation:
· Thanks to all in Kemberton and to all the Parish Councils in his constituency.
· The Limited Companies derived from Shropshire Council are continuing to progress and to trade outside Shropshire delivering profit.
· He noted the five year standstill on the Council Tax. This factor  is estimated  to have delivered back £60 million into the economy of Shropshire over this period.
· SAMDev  A frank meeting had been held on this matter with the 3 MP’s who represent Shropshire Constituencies on 9th April. This meeting explored the various plans for locations in the county allocated for housing development.  It had been noted that the development thus far had not had any impact upon the goal of reducing the average age of residents in Shropshire. 
· Roads and Potholes – there is no solution to these issues contemplated over the next few years because of funding shortfall. Graham Downes has been asked to produce his plan for road maintenance in the whole of the Worfield Constituency.
· The County continues to reduce its property assets, Westgate is now on the market. The cost of Running Shirehall is in the region of £1 million per annum if not in use. The cost rises to £2.6 million if the lighting and serviced are turned on. However the plans for the proposed University (in 2015) mean that Shirehall will be kept a little longer.

5	To take any questions relating to the items above  There were no questions.


6	Election of officers for  2014/15
	6.1	Election of Chairman	Councilor Lea took the chair for this item, he called for 			nominations. Councilor Rennison was proposed by Ian Amos, seconded by Phillip Jones. In 		the absence of any counter nomination he was unanimously elected. 
	Councilor Rennison resumed the chair.
	6.2	Election of Vice Chairman  The Chairman called for nominations. Councilor Lea was 			proposed by Councilor Jones seconded by Councilor Wright. In the absence of any counter  		nomination he was unanimously elected. 
	6.3	Representative of Kemberton PC to Local joint Committee. Councilor Amos was 			proposed by The Vice Chairman and seconded by Councilor Wright. 


7	To approve the minutes of meeting held 12th March 2014  The minutes were approved and signed 

8	Matters arising from the minutes There were none

9	Matters related to Grindle House Farm and Ren-new. Taken at the start of the meeting, see above.

10	Correspondence
	10.1	From Martin Wellsbury Invoice fro Room Hire  £60.00. Approved for payment
	10.2	From AON Invitation to renew Parish Insurance   £224.70  (c.f.  £224.01 last year) This 		was approved for payment
	10.3	From Shropshire Council   SAMDev.  Final Plan Consultation. The Chairman and 			Councilor Wright coupled this item with item 14 on the agenda.” Planning Event with Hugh 		Richards held 24th April”. This had proved to be a very useful presentation, which the two 		Councilors hoped would inform the attitude and direction of Kemberton PC in respect of 			matters in connection with Development Plans. The relationship to Local Plans and National 		Planning Policy Framework (NPPF) were made clear. 
		It is now apparent that Kemberton PC must take a stance on compilation of a Parish Plan. The 		clerk to investigate first steps to compilation of a questionnaire.
	10.4	From Shropshire Council   Re European Parliamentary Elections. This was noted
	10.5	From NALC  New Town/Parish/Neighborhood/Village/Community Council Financial 			Regulations.	 This was noted, to be brought forward to next agenda.
	10.6	Blocked Footpath “Middle Street”    Exchange of emails. This matter now seems to be 			slowly resolving since the drains are now running.

11	Matters Reported from Shropshire Council Please refer to item 4 above.

12	Financial Matters
	12.1	Precept A payment of £2100.00 precept for 2014/15 has been received at the bank
	12.2	Annual Receipts and Payments Account for yearend 31st March 2014 This was tabled and 		approved.l
	12.3	Copy of Accounting Statement to be forwarded to Internal and then External Audit. This had 		been circulated and was approved by the meeting and signed by the Chairman
	12.4	Reappointment of Internal Auditor Julian Gronow FCA was approved by the meeting.
	12.5	The clerk reported on status of un-presented cheque for £34.01 made to the late Lawrence 		Russell. This sum now constitutes a part of Mr Russell’s estate. It was approved by the 			meeting that a replacement cheque be issued
	12.6	Report on status of cheque returned – Subscription to SALC this was approved for reissue

13	Village Defibrillator The clerk reported  progress on the provision of a Village Defibrillator. Part 	funding has been granted by LJC the matched funding is now confirmed (by email) available from The 	British Heart Foundation.  

14	Planning Event with Hugh Richards held 24th April this had proved to be most worthwhile, 	feedback by The Chairman and Councilor Wright on the event had been covered at 10.3 above 	(alongside SAMDev).

15	Planning   	This item had been taken at the start of the meeting see minute above.

16	Any Other Business   	Councilor Lea informed the meeting of the existence of a map of 					Kemberton dating to 1815. He raised the question of the need for finance to 				restore this treasured piece of parish History. He was advised to consult with 				the personnel at Shropshire County Archives for information on this matter.
.
				
14	Date and time of next meeting. 	Wednesday   	9th  July 2014

Meeting closed at 9.28.


Meeting schedule 2013/14	Wednesday 	10th  September 2014
				Wednesday	12th November 2014
				Wednesday	14th January 2015
				Wednesday 	11th March 2015Meeting closed 8.35pm 
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